MEMORANDUM
To:  
AAPL Membership (please forward)
From:  AAPL Watch

Date:  
September 8, 2008

Re:   
Landman Licensing in Texas

We have just concluded another well attended and successful Summer NAPE, at which we have learned much about AAPL plans on a number of issues.  However, the imminent item is clearly the AAPL Board Meeting in Anchorage, Alaska, on September 14, 2008 at which the AAPL Executive Committee will likely attempt to approve AAPL’s initiative to license professional landmen in the State of Texas.  Despite denials from well placed AAPL leaders on this matter, it is our opinion that the AAPL Executive Committee must recommend approval of a Texas landman licensing bill at such meeting in order to timely file such a bill through the Texas Legislative Council process in time to be considered at the upcoming Texas legislative session opening in January 2009.


Due to this tight timing it has been necessary to initiate the prep work by AAPL’s lobbying firm HillCo Partners.  Our understanding is that the meter is already running with them and this expense should be approved by the AAPL Board at this meeting.

We have been told many times that this process would be coming up again, but did not expect it to come up so suddenly for approval without an opportunity for a profession-wide debate. We do not think that the general AAPL membership is aware that the issue is coming up at the Board meeting this week.  We have our own personal opinions in this matter but our aim in this communication is simply to alert the full membership and encourage your opinions in this matter to be heard by AAPL leadership and Licensing Task Force, your local association leadership and your local director to AAPL. It is our recommendation that any action on licensing be tabled and deferred until the membership at large has been given an opportunity to voice their opinions. We believe that the wisdom of the whole membership is greater than that of the few, on this matter and other matters of equal importance that we will be sharing with you soon.  If you want to make your voice heard, this is your opportunity.  

As many of you already know, this issue was aired at the recent HAPL Technical Workshop in April 2008 and broadcast nationally via WebEx in a debate between Roger Soape for the Pro position and Alan Morgan for the Con position.  On this subject a poll was taken of the participants in two Houston locations and another was taken at an HAPL luncheon held in April 2008 with over 100 participants attending.  In each case the straw poll vote was overwhelmingly opposed to landmen licensing, in fact over 90% voted no in each venue.  We have reviewed the written report dated August 13, 2008, of the AAPL Licensing Task Force chaired by Roger Soape, that recommends approval of the licensing legislative initiative in Texas (as a model for similar legislation in other states).  The report simply repeats Mr. Soape’s pro arguments in the debate and ignores Mr. Morgan’s arguments across the board that were embraced by a large majority of the attendees of the HAPL Technical Workshop.  In our opinion the results would be similar if AAPL’s general membership had the opportunity to hear both sides of the debate and voice their opinions. The Dallas APL has recently put the pro/con debate on its website, so please check there at www.dapl.org.  It is not our intention to initiate a nationwide poll but simply to ask all AAPL members to make their voices heard on this subject in a timely manner regarding the pending Board meeting this week.  
In states like West Virginia where no exception exists to the Unauthorized Practice of Law statute, we urge AAPL to initiate legislation not to license landmen but simply to carve out an exception to the UPL statute, following the lead of Texas, the leading oil and gas state with almost half of our total AAPL membership.  We obviously don’t need this in Texas, and in a number of other similar states.

Many of you have expressed your surprise that this controversial issue has arisen once more despite widespread opposition within AAPL membership and that landmen (rather than energy opponents) are initiating legislation that could backfire, perhaps resulting in a Texas regulatory body that AAPL or landmen in general do not control.  Just as registration for landmen conducting rights-of-way work was given to the Texas Real Estate Commission (TREC), we believe that even if this initiative succeeds the Texas Legislature would likely not set up a new state agency, similar to the Geoscientists, to accommodate landmen performing mineral work but would assign us to an existing agency like TREC (which by the way sets the realtor fee at $500 biennially).  The AAPL proposal would install AAPL as a quasi-public entity regulating all landmen, and that simply is not going to happen.  We will further update you if a landman licensing bill is introduced in Texas, by AAPL or otherwise.
The AAPL Licensing Task Force members whom you may wish to contact are as follows:

Roger Soape (Task Force Chairman)   Email: ras@rasoape.com 
Craig Clark (AAPL’s Immediate Past President)  Email: linc120@hotmail.com 
Brad Eubanks (AAPL Director from West Houston)  Email: brad.eubanks@shell.com 
David Frye (AAPL Past President)   Email: david_frye@eogresources.com 
Marshall Lochausen (AAPL President)   Email: mlochausen@txco.com 
Jeanine Piskurich   (Former AAPL Officer)  Email: hallerj@bp.com

Craig Young (AAPL Past President)   Email: craig.young@youngandshedd.com 
Let’s work together to advance our profession in a manner approved by broad support within our AAPL membership.  Please forward this message along to other landmen who you think may be interested in this issue.
Sincerely,

Alan H. Morgan, CPL (licensed Texas Real Estate Broker by TREC since 1980)
Email:  amorgan1@flash.net
Paul F. Nielsen, CPL/JD (licensed Texas Attorney by the State Bar of Texas since 1973)
Email:  pnielsen48@comcast.net 
